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Triathlon England

West Midlands Region

Committee Meeting minutes
Date: 1st November 2016

Time: 19.15

Venue: Barr Beacon School Leisure Centre




1.
Attendance at meeting

Present: Rosa Teagle, Andy Teagle, Heather Stokes, Christine Bertram, Duncan Hough, Lawrence Green, Helen Seabourne, Dave Hulston, Mark Deakin, Sarah Taylor

In attendance: Kirsty Outhwaite (Regional Manager).

Documents circulated ahead of meeting:

· WMRC constitution

· Regional Delivery Operation Plan

· TE Update

· Officials Co-ordinator Report

2.
Chair's welcome

RT welcomed the new committee members and talked through the purpose of the Regional Committee.  This included an explanation of funding.

The income of the Region includes any profit from the Coach Education courses (L1 and L2) run in the Region (£5,000 surplus expected this year) as well as a TE grant (this being Sport England money and the Regional has to account for what it is spent on and RT outlined those items for the current year).

The expenditure this year will include a Skills School contribution of £2,000 (out of a total of £4,000) as well as other usual items such as IRC costs.

3.
Future Sport England funding

There was a discussion on how Sport England's funding priorities in the next funding cycle would change, although it was too early for the detailed impact to be clear.  KO gave an example of the likely activities that would result from the revised approach of training days etc. aimed at specific groups such as the young, deprived areas and women.

4.
Regional Awards

RT gave an update on the preparation for the 2016 WMRC awards event.  There had been good early take up and the IRC team and Academy members had been invited.  Catering to be based on an attendance of 110 (slightly higher than normal).

5.
Juniors

AT reported that he had asked clubs to confirm their events for the 2017 series.  As mentioned at the AGM, there were concerns on the lack of triathlon events (i.e. not aquathlon or duathlon) in the series.

There was a discussion on how the help resolve the issue and on whether KO would be able to facilitate the creation of new triathlon events by clubs.  KO confirmed that she would consider than.  Dave Hulston confirmed that he was willing to look at this at his club.  A number of other possibilities were also discussed.

6.
Triathlon event for juniors

The committee discussed the possibility of an open water triathlon at Ragley Hall in conjunction with EVT, however, HS advised that the owners were putting up costs and this may not be possible.  Raceways is also interested in a junior triathlon at the same venue and cost is also an issue.  The committee agreed that there may be a small amount of funding to assist a viable junior event but it must be sustainable by the organiser.  KS and HS to follow up. 

7.
Officials
ST talked through her report, including the on-line officials system.  ST also raised the possibility of allocating funds for a get-together of WM officials.  That concept was approved.

8.
Closure

There being no further business the meeting was closed.




